

# Virginia LMA Planning Meeting minutes from 8/12/23

## Membership:

We need an updated roster - Sharon Showalter will work on this.  
The mailing list was updated 2 years ago by Joyce and Christina.  
This is crucial so we can contact folks beyond using social media.

## Storage of JC building items - currently being stored by the Pulaski Jaycees

It was agreed verbally at a previous meeting that the Pulaski Jaycees would be reimbursed some of the cost of storing these items, but now what?

- Suggested breakdown of cost → ½ Pulaski, ¼ VaJC, ¼ LMA
  - Plan of action to distribute and/or discard of the items
    1. Inventory and trash damaged items
    2. Give chapters and people 3-4 months to pick up
    3. Leftovers trashed.
- Timeline for this to happen??

## Jaycee Training - suggested that the LMA take this on

- Get ideas from past presidents of LMA and the Virginia Jaycees (send out on the list serve)
- Protocol training - for meetings and general business
- Who/where is the current TTF?
- Orientation
- Jodi - offered to do or has "Jaycee 101" or "Jaycees for Dummies" materials
- Get a list of topics from everyone
- Joyce suggested a "How to Recruit" session
- Current VaJC president, Brian Morris, is very open to this idea
- First Timers - all online now but need to add elements involving meeting and talking to people

## Competitions

- **National Jaycees Skills Competition** held 8/20 - did VaJCs participate? Maybe use LMA members as mentors going forward? Add position to the LMA 'board' during constitution lookover meetings?
- Possibly do some competition training in October with actual competitions at the annual meeting
- Need to decide which competitions to bring back, who could head this up?

## May meeting, 2023

- HUGE success
- Some controversy about who provides hospitality when we have joint meetings since LMA and Senate members often overlap
- 56 people attended
- Next joint meeting is May 2024
  - The president of the organization are the liaisons for the joint meetings
  - ? possible to split the hospitality room cost and no suite fees?
- Name badges - new board gets new ones each year  
Sign up list passed for anyone needing a new badge

**ECSC** - LMA and Senators are running a recruiting tent - last week of August

**Constitution and Organizational Chart** (on website) - needs to be updated, who is interested?

Elissa (chair) - Jodi, Rob\*\*, Troy, Jim, Chris

**Regional Events** - need coordinators set up by mid-September if possible

More lunches - big hit

Maybe create regional group emails for more frequent get togethers and events